<DATE>

<NAME>

<ADDRESS>

<CITY>MI>ZIP CODE

Dear ___________________

I respectfully request your support of HB 5901 which simply keeps our trauma system funded, by extending the sunset.
In 2004, the Michigan legislature passed Public Acts 580, 581, and 582 requiring the Michigan Department of Community Health to create an all- inclusive trauma system.  This was followed by the successful passing of the administrative rules (filed with the Secretary of State on 10-30-07) outlining the framework and guidelines to allow the development of the Michigan trauma system. In 2012, the legislature funded the trauma system, by using funds from the crime victims fund. 
Trauma is the leading cause of death for people between the ages of 1 and 44.  It, along with cancer and heart disease, is one of the top three causes of preventable premature mortality in Michigan citizens of all ages.  However, because trauma typically involves young adults, it results in the loss of more productive work years than both cancer and heart disease combined.  Therefore, a statewide trauma system is the best means of ensuring Michigan residents that required emergency medical resources are available and the necessary infrastructure is in place to get the trauma patient to the “right” hospital, in time to save lives and significantly reduce long-term disability.

Trauma related deaths are preventable, with up to 35% of those who die from trauma related injuries doing so because of a lack of access to trauma care.  In Michigan, it is estimated that there are over 5,000 trauma related deaths each year, with over 1,100 of those deaths occurring on Michigan roadways.
A trauma system reaches beyond the boundaries of hospital emergency departments and physicians.  Although the trauma center is the key component of acute care for the severely injured, a trauma system encompasses all phases of care, from pre-hospital care through acute care and rehabilitation.  The term “inclusive trauma system” is used for this all encompassing approach.  An inclusive system guarantees that all injured patients will receive optimal care, given available resources, even if they do not require the resources of a specialized trauma center.  
We would appreciate your support of continuation of funding to support the maintenance of an organized statewide trauma system.  Funding will help to ensure that the approach taken to care for trauma victims, who are often crime victims, from the scene through rehabilitation is consistent, expedient, and focused on optimal patient care across the state.  

Sincerely,

Name

